

## Billingshurst Community Police Hub NEWSLETTER #1 - JANUARY 2019

Firstly, Happy New Year and may it be a safe and peaceful one for you all.

**SECURITY**: It's still time to think about checking up on your security remembering to lock up, to put some lights on and to close your curtains and locking that back gate at night or when you are out, as all these measures help keep those burglars at bay. If you are concerned about something suspicious, call 101 or, in an emergency, always dial 999.

**RECRUITMENT:** There is some good news regarding the Hub, we now have six active Volunteers in place with several more "recruits" in the pipe line applying and entering training which means the Hub will be open more frequently.

**CONTACTING US:** When the hub is unmanned and If the matter is important then please ALWAYS try calling 101 first, either by telephone or via the Sussex Police web pages. It is true that there can be delays but please be patient but If the matter is truly urgent do not hesitate calling 999. We will also be leaving "message cards" at the Hub that can be completed and posted through the shutter for one of us to contact you about later when we are next open.

We are located in the Conference and Community Centre Roman Way, Billingshurst, RH14 9EW 01403 786881 101@sussex.pnn.police.uk Opening times do vary so please contact us <u>before</u> attending